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Welcome Back for 2024 
Welcome back to what promises to be another fantastic year of learning at Coral Park.  I entrust that 
you have all had a fabulous break and are excited to be back at school. A very warm welcome is 
extended to our new Prep students and to any new students attending our wonderful school for the 
first time.  The first week has seen our students settle in really well and there is already a serious 
amount of learning happening across the school. 
 

Principal’s Reading Challenge 
The ‘Principal’s Reading Challenge’ is on again for this year bigger and brighter than ever. As part of our ongoing commitment to 
getting all children to develop their reading skills, we are giving away free books.  As you reach 100, 200 and 300 hundred nights 
of reading you will be able to choose a book to keep and add to your personal home library.  The race is on to see who will be 
the first to report to the principal’s office claiming their first 100 nights.  I think this year it might be a Prep student who gets in 
first.  Next week I will announce the first challenge for the year, so stay tuned for that. 
 

School Council Nominations  
Our school council plays an important part in how we operate as a school and this year is no exception.  If you are interested in 
becoming a school counsellor, nominations open on Monday 5th February and close on Monday 19th February at 4pm.  
Nominations will not be accepted after this period has expired.  Nomination forms can be obtained from the front office.   
As a school counsellor you will be committing to two meetings a term.  Meetings are held onsite at 3:45pm.  This is a fantastic 
opportunity to support the fabulous work being done by Coral Park Primary School.  We have one position to fill, so don’t be shy,  
give it a try. 
 

School Hours for 2024 
The school will open at 8:30am each morning and all students arriving at this time will need to enter through gate 1 and go to 
the basketball courts where they will be supervised until 8:45am.  At this time gate 2 will open and students will be able to enter 
classrooms and prepare for a 9am start for learning. 
 

Please update your information 
To ensure you remain up to date with school communications and so you are aware of school news it is vital we have your 
current contact information. This is also essential in case something happens to your child while they are at school and we need 
to contact you. Please ensure that if your phone number, email or address change that you give the school a call and have our 
office staff update your details. 
 

Sun Smart /Hats 
Coral Park is a Sun Smart school and as such it is compulsory for all students to wear a hat to participate in outdoor activities.  
This includes PE, recess and lunchtime. Any student who does not wear their hat in the yard will be sent indoors.  Skin cancer is a 
major health issue in Australia due the nature of the harshness of the ultra – violet rays we are exposed to. Wearing of hats is so 
important to help protect your children from the harmful nature of these UV rays. School hats are available at the office for $10.  
 

Annual privacy reminder for 2024 
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school functions or where 
permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 
 

Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice, found on our website www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au. 
 

Our Wonderful Staff 
Thank you to all the staff who have worked really hard over the past week to prepare for the 2024 school year.  As educators,  
you are a dedicated and resilient staff, and your efforts do not go unnoticed.   
 

Enjoy Life! 
Justin Blake-Thompson 
Principal 

 

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au
http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


2024 CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTION (BOOKLIST) 
Thank you to our wonderful families who have already 
paid the 2024 Curriculum Contribution for their children! 
We appreciate your prompt payment and your support. 

Coral Park Primary School does not charge compulsory fees and relies on 
the generous contributions of families to be able to purchase resources to 
enhance our student curriculum and improve our great school. 

We are asking families to make a contribution of $100 per child.  

Contributions can be made over the phone, using the payment 
form on the notice, to the office, or direct deposited into the 
school bank account. 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
    BSB 063 250 
    Account Number 009 018 17 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FEBRUARY 

 

Tuesday 6th February 

Playgroup Resumes 

9.30 - 11.30am 

 

Friday 9th February 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band 

All Welcome 

 

Friday 23rd February 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band 

All Welcome 

 

 

MARCH 
 

Tuesday 19th March 

School Photos 

(Information closer to the date) 

Playgroup News 
 

Playgroup resumes next week  
on Tuesday 6th February 2024. 

 

Playgroup is free and everyone is welcome  
each Tuesday and Friday from 9.30—11.30am 

 

2024 TERM DATES 

Term 1 

30 January - 28 March 
 

Term 2 

15 April - 28 June 
 

Term 3  

15 July - 20 September 
 

Term 4 

7 October - 20 December 

HATS & DRINK BOTTLES 
Coral Park is a SunSmart school and is committed 
to ensuring our students and staff are protected 
from the harsh effects of the sun during the 
warmer months of September to May. School 
hats need to be worn for all outside activities to ensure for 
protection from UV rays and water bottles need to be used 
to ensure students remain hydrated and ready to learn. 
Hats are available for $10 from the office. 
 

LEARNING TIME BEGINS AT 9.00AM 
It is important for students to arrive at school by 
8.55am each day so they can put their bag away, 
change their sharebook and have their name 
marked on the roll, before learning time starts at 
9am. Students arriving late miss out on valuable 
learning time and cause disruptions when they    

arrive to class late. Classrooms are open from 8.45am for students to 
get organized for their day. 

Sometimes arriving late at school can’t be avoided, due to early 
morning appointments, traffic chaos or the occasional alarm clock 
that hasn’t gone off etc. In these instances, it is important for         
students to remember to go to the office on their way to class for a 
late slip. Students who are late must go to the office to be marked 
as arriving at school.  

 



 

Introducing our 2024 School Captains... 

Captain - Deeksha 

Vice Captain - Alana 

Captain - Fatima 

Vice Captain - Min 

Captain - Leon 

Vice Captain - Bella 

Captain - Noor 

Vice Captain - Ayen 



 

Introducing our our 2024 
SWPBS Captains... 

 

    Indigo S16   
Maryam S15 

Congratulations to Indigo and Maryam on being      
selected as our 2024 SWPBS Captains.  

School Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) is a framework used across the whole school to model, acknowledge and reward positive 
behaviour. Everyone in the school community is aware of our behaviour expectations and using the SWPBS framework is an effective way of 
reducing negative and unwanted behaviour. By focussing on good behaviour choices, students are encouraged to gain attention by doing the 
correct thing, rather than getting attention for doing the wrong thing. 
Students are given clear details of what positive behaviour looks like and there are posters and banners throughout the school as reminders 
of our school values and to display them. Students choose a reward chart and gain stickers for positive behaviour and displaying school    
values, then when their chart is full of stickers they can select a reward of their choice. 

Getting to know our captains a little… 
How did they become SWPBS Captains you ask?  

Staff and students voted on students who consistently display our 
school values of respect, responsibility, determination and resilience.  
 

Our successful captains are students who: 

*regularly apply themselves to their work diligently 

*help others when appropriate both in the classroom and outside 

*show kindness towards their peers  

*ask for help when needed 

*learn from their mistakes  

*are confident talking with and leading other students 
 

We asked Indigo; “Why did you want to be a SWPBS captain?” 

Indigo replied: “so I can make a positive change to the school and its 
community, and be inclusive of others in our school”. 
 

We asked Maryam; “How did you feel when you were announced as a 
SWPBS captain at assembly?” 

Maryam answered: “Excited but nervous at the same time, wondering 
what is going to happen now”.  
 

Indigo: “Oh my gosh, I felt so happy, scared, relieved. For the two weeks 
leading up to the announcement I was really scared. I would have been 
happy if someone else got it, but I was so happy I was shaking”.  

What kinds of roles and responsibilities will our captains be taking on? 
At assembly, Maryam and Indigo will be calling for all students who have completed their green, orange 
and yellow SWPBS sticker charts to stand so all students, staff and families can applaud their success. 
Each week, they will have the opportunity to move through different classrooms to take photos of students 
with their completed charts. They will be asking these students how they were able to fill their charts and 
what rewards they received in acknowledgement of such positive behaviours.  
Maryam and Indigo will be responsible for handing out icy pole rewards when students achieve them.  
The girls are super excited to contribute to their peer’s success at Coral Park Primary School, we can’t wait 
to see them in action! 



Just a reminder that all students need to attend school in our school colour of royal blue 
and gold. Please familiarise yourself with the Student Dress Code Policy and make sure your 
child follows our uniform expectations. 





   

No longer available 



 

Traffic Safety Concerns                                                                     
please do the right thing for the safety of all... 
 

Parking around the school is always an issue at drop off and pick up times. Most 
parents  are fabulous and do the right thing every day but get very frustrated by 
the few who endanger the lives of our students. Our road is a 40 zone at all times 
to assist with safety. Please make sure you practice safe driving and parking at all 
times to keep our students safe. 
 

Remember:  
 

You must be safely parked in a designated car park before 
your child exits the car. 

Make sure your child gets out of the car on the curb side, 
NOT the road side. 

Parents MUST NOT perform u-turns on Coral Drive. There are enough roundabouts 
to keep traffic flowing. Do not turn into driveways to turn the car around either, as 
this causes a risk to students AND blocks the traffic flow.  

NEVER call your child across the road to meet you, as it is extremely 
dangerous when children run out from between parked cars. Keep 
your child safe by holding their hand as they cross the road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Always follow the instructions of the crossing                                                         
supervisors – it is their job to keep everyone                                                               
safe while crossing the road.  

  





Saver Plus is a program for people on lower incomes. It’s about bolstering their financial skills, so they can 

develop (and keep) good savings habits.    

If parents commit to saving up to $50 a month for 10 months, ANZ will match it with up to $500. Participants 

can put that money towards education costs for themselves or their children.   




